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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 17/09/2007




Question No. 2
QUESTION: Councillor J. Hannon
To ask the Manager to arrange to have the grass verge at Whitestown Way regularly maintained, having regard to the fact that the eastern side verge continues to be well maintained in marked contrast to the neglect of the western side?
REPLY:
It is assumed that the grass verges referred to in the question are situated along the Kiltipper Way road which links the Whitestown Way to the Kiltipper Road in Tallaght.  This road which was built by the developer of the adjoining Deerpark and Marlfield housing estates, following a land transfer agreement with the County Council, has not yet been formally taken in charge by the County Council. 

The Roads Dept. has given an update on the current position regarding this matter and there appears to be a number of outstanding issues still to be resolved.  These include the condition of the grass verge on the western side of the road which unfortunately was badly damaged during the construction of a new Council infill housing scheme at Cushlawn and cannot now be maintained with the normal grass cutting machinery. 

Until such time as these outstanding issues are resolved and the road is formally taken-in-charge, it would not be possible for these margins to be maintained on a regular basis by the Parks Dept. It is understood that the margin on the eastern side of the road is currently regularly maintained by the developer concerned.
